MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF FASAS COUNCIL MEETING 2009 HELD ON 9 OCTOBER 2009, DHAKA, BANGLADESH

 REPORT ON SESSION 3 ON THE ROLE OF SCIENCE ACADEMIES AND SOCIETIES IN SCIENCE EDUCATION - IN THE INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON SCIENCE EDUCATION IN ASIA AND THE PACIFIC, 28-29 NOVE. 2007, BANGKOK, THAILAND

FASAS President has agreed for Dr. Soon Ting Kueh from Malaysia to remain as FASAS Project Director until the FASAS Council Meeting in October 2010 in Seoul.

 PUBLICATION ON THE ROLE OF SCIENCE ACADEMIES IN SCIENCE PROMOTION AND SCIENCE EDUCATION

Secretariat has not received any paper from FASAS members on this planned publication.

3. PRIMARY CONNECTIONS WORKSHOP SCHEDULED TO BE HELD IN 2010 IN SINGAPORE

The workshop which was scheduled to be held on 14-16 July, 2010 in Singapore has been cancelled due to small number of international registrations.

4. ELECTION OF FASAS EXCO FOR 2010-2012

FASAS President in 2009 has written to all Presidents of all FASAS member organizations requesting nominations for the posts of FASAS President Elect, Treasurer and Editor of Publications. As of 11 December, 2009 (deadline for nominations) there were following nominations.

- i) President Elect
- a) INSA nominated Korea or Bangladesh
- b) SST Thailand nominated Prof. M.R. Jisnuson Svasti (President of SST)
 - ii) Treasurer
 - a) INSA nominated Thailand as existing Treasurer to continue as Treasurer
 - iii) Editor of Publications
 - a) INSA nominated Australia representative to serve as an editor

FASAS President in 2009 supported the nomination of SST for the President Elect and to continue as FASAS Treasurer for 2010-2012. He also supported the nomination made by INSA for Australia's representative to be the editor of publications.

The current FASAS President endorsed and support the nomination of SST for Prof. Jisnuson Svasti to be the FASAS President Elect and also to continue as Treasurer. The current President however would like the current Editor of Publications, Secretary General, and Director of Projects to remain in place until Council Meeting in October 2010.